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A ribbon cutting ceremony for the new 
Los Angeles Police Museum located in 
the former Highland Park Police 
Station was held on June 28, 2001. 

Ann Young was 
appointed to the rank of 
captain in April 2000, 
making her the first 
African-American female 
to achieve this rank. 

The first female to attain 
the rank of Deputy Chief 
was Margaret Ann York, 
known to many as Peggy, 
appointed in June 2000.   

As a result of the Rampart Scandal and 
the ensuing Board of Inquiry Investigation, 
the Department entered into a Consent 
Decree with the Department of Justice on 
June 15, 2001, for a period no less than 5 
years.  The terms of the Consent Decree 
required full compliance with 
approximately 129 action items. 

The Metro 
Communication 
Center was 
complete June 
2001. 

The City hosted the 2000 Democratic 
National Convention from August 14 - 
August 17, 2000, at The Staples Center.  
The event drew approximately 35,000 
delegates, journalists, protesters and a 
wide variety of dignitaries. 

Following the tragic events of 
September 11, 2001, the LAPD 
showed its support for the fallen 
heroes of the NYPD and New 
York/New Jersey Port Authority 
Police Department with several 
events and fundraisers to assist 
their families. 
 

When the LAPD Cold Case 
Homicide Unit of Robbery 
Homicide Division was created 
in 2001, the detectives were 
handed over 9,000 unsolved 
murders that spanned over 
two decades.  The Unit solved 
their first “cold” murder 
investigation in 2002. 

In response to the new emerging 
role of law enforcement after 9/11, a 
new toll free 24 hour phone number, 
1-877 A THREAT and e-mail address 
877-ATHREAT@lapd.lacity.org was 
established in 2002, to enable the 
general public to provide tips and 
information regarding potential 
terrorist activity. 

On January 24, 2002, 
Randy Quan became the 
first Chinese-American to 
attain the rank of Captain. 

On January 24, 2002, 
Paul Kim became the 
first Asian-American 
Commander in the 
Department’s history. 
 

The LAPD hosted its first 
community COMPSTAT 
meeting on April 3, 2003.  
COMPSTAT, an acronym for 
“Computer Statistics,” is a 
computer-based 
technology that gives the 
Department’s management 
team the ability to identify, 
track and define issues 
pertaining to crime and 
quality of life in "real" time. 


